REGISTRATION

NYU Grossman School of Medicine's Office of Registration and Student Records (https://med.nyu.edu/education/md-degree/registration-student-records/) handles the practical aspects of your medical education, including helping you with registration, academic records, course catalogs, and class schedules.

Our office provides you with information about our academic calendars, clerkship and elective and selective lotteries (https://med.nyu.edu/education/md-degree/registration-student-records/lotteries/), the licensure exam, residency applications, and the resident matching process. You can also browse our full catalog of elective programs (https://med.nyu.edu/education/md-degree/registration-student-records/elective-catalog/) and request student services (https://med.nyu.edu/education/md-degree/registration-student-records/student-graduate-service-forms/), including official copies of your transcripts and diploma.

Specific guidelines outlined in the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) apply to accessing educational records. Learn more about NYU's guidelines for compliance with the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (https://www.nyu.edu/about/policies-guidelines-compliance/policies-and-guidelines/FERPA.html).

Arrears Policy

NYU Grossman School of Medicine reserves the right to deny registration and withhold all information regarding the record of any student who is in arrears in the payment of tuition, fees, loans, or other charges (including charges for housing, dining, or other activities or services) for as long as any arrears remain. It also reserves the right not to promote the student from one semester to another and to prohibit attendance at graduation in case of payment arrears.